MEMORANDUM

From the desk of:

April 24, 1953

Dear Mr. Relander,

We were glad to get your petition. We are sorry we didn't get it filled up but we have been very busy with farm work. We found that everyone we contacted about it was most anxious to sign it. Perhaps if we had had a change of administration earlier we wouldn't have had this Dam thing going across the Columbia River. We dislike to see the works of nature changed too much.

We didn't go down to the Indian Festival on Sunday but we went down to see their dances on Monday evening. There wasn't as many Indians in attendance this year as in the past. We enjoyed their dancing and seeing their beaded costumes.

Hope we can get together again sometime.

Sincerely,

Elma nelan

